
I am a parent/guardian of an adult living in an ICF. Over the past 21 years, I had seen my son 

every day or every other day. I provide all his care. Now, I cannot see him. In a time when it is 

even more critical (due to staff shortages) to have the parent participation in my child’s care, I 

am shut out. My son does not undertint why I am not there. I support HB 770 which would 

improve safety and the quality of my son’s life.  

Thank you, 

Sharon Honnert 


